
Thirty First Sunday in Ordinary Time           November 3, 2019

This past weekend we welcomed Fr. Dave Liewer to St. Peter’s in
Ewing, St. Theresa’s in Clearwater, and Rural St. John’s parishes.
Some people told me that they didn’t recognize him until he
spoke. It’s been almost 30 years since he was stationed in Ewing.
In honor of an extra full week, I chose a meme of how I might
look in 40 years, when I might come back to help for a weekend.

We also welcomed Archbishop George J. Lucas on his parish
pastoral visit to St John the Baptist in Petersburg, St. Boniface in
Elgin, and St. Bonaventure in Raeville. Thank you to all who made
him feel welcome during his visit.

STARTING WITH SOME THANK YOU’S
With the Archbishop being incredibly gracious, it is still a little
extra stressful with the ‘boss’ comes to town. I want to thank all
who made the parish visits to St. Boniface, St. Bonaventure, and
St. John the Baptist possible! Thanks to Deacon John and Kelly
Starman, St. John the Baptist for opening their rectory for
Archbishop Lucas’s overnight stay; St. John the Baptist’s Christian
Mothers for providing refreshments…including coffee... when
the three southern Parish Councils met on Saturday evening.

‘CONFIRMED’ IN GRATITUDE
Congratulations to all who were confirmed! Thank you for all
who had a hand in the Confirmation liturgy: Deacon Dennis
Wiehn; Musicians: Joyce Reestman, Rachel Becker and Gemma
Szott, and to all the Liturgical Ministers for Mass;  Photographer:
Lynell Morgan; Sacristans: Mary Ann Fangman and Ann
Beckman. Thank you to those who had a hand in planning and
preparing the meal following Confirmation for our newly
confirmed, their families and Archbishop Lucas:  St. Bonaventure
Christian Mothers president Joan Stuhr and ladies who helped
and St. Boniface Christian Mothers president Connie Pelster and
ladies of Circle 3, Jodine Meis as caterer, Kathy Beckman as cake
baker, and many others! Thank you to St. Bonaventure parish for
opening your beautiful church and parish hall to us!

PARISH MINISTRY IN THE 21ST CENTURY
One of the big changes that happened in July was that Fr. Vogel
and I went from being two pastors of two different clusters to
being a pastor and an associate pastor of a larger parish
grouping. I’m starting to realize that this change may be felt more
dramatically with you, our parishioners, than I first thought.

I grew up in St. Columbkille Parish in Papillion, NE. For as long as
I can remember, we always had two priests in the parish… one
pastor and one associate pastor. In most of our faith
communities, we’ve only had one priest assigned at a time… one
pastor, one priest at a time. Something that I thought was normal
(having two priests at a church) is different than what our faith
communities have come to expect as normal (having one priest
at a time).

Our previous model of priest placements was to embed a priest
in a single community or in a small number of communities. This
is similar to how the US Army embeds chaplains with their
troops. You get to know the priest, you are more likely to see him
on the street or in the grocery store or in the post office. If you
like him… or can at least tolerate him… then this can work, but
this model requires more priest personnel than we have or will
have in the near future. If you don’t like the priest, there’s usually
another priest a few miles down the road. This model sees the
priest primarily as a support resource for the community. As we
have had reduced numbers of priest personnel, the cluster
assignments started to cover more area. The priest is told ‘to do
more with less’ and is stretched over another community.

Our new model is team based and mission driven. In our clergy
team, we have 2 priests and 2 deacons. As pastor, that makes me
the team leader. At the same time, it doesn’t mean that I
personally have to be present at every event, gathering, or
meeting. Our new model defines the ministry area of our six
parishes and then asks ‘how can we best serve’. Sometimes you
may see me, sometimes Fr. Vogel, sometimes Deacon Dennis,
sometimes Deacon John… sometimes together, sometimes not.
We have the role to preach the Gospel here, but how we
accomplish this can be felt very differently. Even on the
weekend, we may not see the priest or deacon that we are used
to seeing. I think that it is an opportunity to start a relationship
with another priest… learning how to hear him, learning how he
speaks, learning if he tells funny jokes, learning why he so
passionately loves God and wants to serve you in ministry.
Maybe it might feel a little more like a business than a neighbor,
but I assure you that we love and pray for each of you in our
communities of faith. Getting to know each other in this new
reality just continues to take both time and effort.

Peace,
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